
 Lynnfield Pioneer Youth Football & Cheer 
 Annual Meeting Minutes 

 Location:  WebEx 
 Date & 
 Time: 

 1/20/2022 at 7:30 pm 

 Call to order 

 Attendance: 17 LPYFC members 

 Welcome 

 Mike Cuddy welcomed everyone and reviewed the objective of the LPYFC annual meeting.  Per 
 the bylaws, LPYFC Annual Meetings are held every January to elect the board for the upcoming 
 season.  All members of the league are eligible to run for election, and all members in attendance 
 are eligible to vote.  Candidates expressing interest in a board position via email prior to the 
 meeting are included on the ballot.  Those expressing interest in a board position at the meeting 
 may run as a write in candidate for said board position. 

 Mike Cuddy, Tim Doyle, Lauren George, Kelly Tammaro, Steve George, and Keri Brown stepped 
 down from their current positions on the 2021 LPYFC Board of Directors. 

 Election Process 

 ●  The following people submitted their names to run for the LPYFC Board: 
 Kelly Tammaro:  President 
 Keri Brown:  Vice President 
 Theresa Coscia:  Treasurer 
 Jill String:  Secretary 
 Dan Tammaro:  Football Director 
 Crystal Lavino:  Program Development Cheer Director 
 Cindy Band:  Competition Cheer Director 
 Courtney McKelvey:  Director of Cheer Equipment 
 Andy String:  Director of Fields & Facilities 
 Joe Montalto:  Director of Player Safety 
 Adam Rystrom:  Director of Football Equipment 
 Maureen Rystrom:  Director of Communications 
 Ryan Stec:  Director of Flag Football 

 ●  All uncontested positions listed above were confirmed by the members at the meeting. 



 ●  The Director of Fundraising duties will be shared by the board members until the position is 
 filled 

 Season in Review 

 ●  Mike presented a recap of the 2021 season, including successes and highlights of our tackle 
 football, flag football, and cheer teams. 

 Discussion Items 

 ●  Kelly thanked Mike and the outgoing board members for their hard work during past 
 seasons, and Mike wished the new board good luck going forward. 

 Meeting Adjournment 

 ●  The fifth LPYFC Annual Meeting successfully concluded.  The first board meeting with the 
 new 2022 LPYFC Board of Directors immediately commenced. 


